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Since Como the World Committee has been working on several important issues for the 
development of the Fellowships and its members. 
 

- The ISGF Constitution was sent to all the NSGF and a general draft of the Regional and         
Sub-Regional Constitutions was prepared for the future establishment of Regions and           
Sub-Regions. 

-  Finances – continuing the effort of having the fees paid and so getting finances balanced. 
- Census and Reports: a new document was sent to the NSGF’s so a clearer image of their 

work could be organized in a profile 
- Participation in 2012 Conferences and Gatherings: 44 NSGF and CB – countries - will be 

contacted personally :  
                 Europe – 28 during the Baltic, Central, West and South Europe    
      Conferences/ Gatherings     
                 ASPAC Conference - 6 
                 Mediterranean Gathering – 5 North of Africa  
                 and South America Gathering – 5  

- During the Conferences and Gatherings it was asked that the organizers would include in 
the program: 

• Involvement with Scouts and Guides  
• Community involvement project 
• Workshop  related with the future Training Kit subjects. 
• Information to the local and national media 
•  Contact with the national and local authorities  

 
- To be able to answer the question: “What do we do?” a Training Kit was planned and we 

are happy to inform that most of the modules are almost ready to be printed. 
1- What is ISGF? – a collection of the main documents  
2-“The Scout/Guide Law for Adults”- experimented in the MED and ASPAC gatherings 
3- “The Scout/Guide Method for Adults”. 
4- UN HCR – United Nations department for Refugees – information and projects. 
5- “Old thoughts for new visions” – based in the B.P. phrases and drawings. 
and the ones that are also very important and that need the contribution of every ISGF 
member are: 
6- Environment – project for adult awareness for Environment with some universities 
around the world. 
7- PROJECTS done by all the ISGF member’s – a file will be sent very soon so you 
can share what you have been doing in your countries.  From very small to big and 
international projects. It could be presented for the ISGF’s 60th anniversary event. 

 
- UN HCR signature of an agreement for the next 6 years. 
- WAGGGS – Visit to the headquarters and continue the collaboration and exchange of 

information. 
- WOSM – Since we have been elected, there was no possibility to be received in Geneva. 

We expect to be soon received by the Chairman and the new Secretary General in Geneva 
to finalize the agreement between us. 

- IAG – the election of a new Chairman for the International Ambassadors Guild and the 
participation of the Chairman and another WC member in the meetings of the board helped 
to the develop contacts and information. 

-   The Shop is on line with the catalog and new items were developed, such as the pin and  
stickers.        

- The WEB is being restructured and two new webmasters will work on it. Contribution for    
      information about the NSGF and CB members is asked so information can be shared.    


